
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Good afternoon 

I hope you have enjoyed the week and are looking forward to a relaxing weekend. 

Last week, I spoke of Spring and then this week- snow in March!! I hope it didn’t prove too inconvenient 

for your travel and work.  

Well done, Rowan! A brilliant assembly this morning. A super way for us all to start the day! Thank you! 

I mentioned a little while ago, that we are looking to create a new strapline for us as a school. This is not 

the vision- our aim very much remains to provide A Hub of Educational Excellence and Innovation, 

Supporting and Valuing Everyone.  

Some of you may remember a number of years ago the strapline was Let every light shine. As always, we 

want to consider this as a community and so over the course of this year we have been engaging with and 

gathering everyone’s suggestions to decide on a new and current strapline that shares an immediate image 

of Claremont and its ethos and culture.  

We are looking for three to four words or a phrase that provides an instant vision of who we are and what 

we represent. 

We are keen not to repeat our values in these words. In addition, we want it to work alongside our logo. 

In term 1, we worked with the staffing team; term 2, members of the governing body, and last term with 

the children through virtual assemblies for individual and class input. This term we are interested in your 

thoughts and suggestions as the parent body. 

At drop off on the mornings of Monday 20th March, Wednesday 22nd March and Friday 24th March, myself, 

a governor and a couple of our brilliant children will be asking for your suggestions. We will be at the front 

of the school and will be inviting you to write your words or phrase onto a post-it and put it onto a board 

for us. I will then be able to add all thoughts to our growing table of suggestions. 

In terms 5 and 6, the next steps will be to collate patterns and trends of phrases and words, and put 

combinations together. There will then be a digital survey to gather the opinions of adult stakeholders- 

(staff, governors, parents) and an assembly for children. This will help us to whittle the suggestions down 

to a smaller selection.  

The final selection will go to the SLT, and then onto the governing body for Full Governing Body approval. 

Please do start to have a think, and I look forward to chatting with you about it the week of the 20th March.  
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I am sad to share that Mrs Dawson will be leaving us at the end of this term. We 

wish her all the best for the future and thank her for her brilliant contribution to our 

midday team. 

 

 

I hope you have a good weekend and the weather starts to warm up. 

Mrs Roberts and the amazing Claremont team. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to join our team , please do visit Kent Teach to see the exciting 

opportunities  we are recruiting fo r a 1:1 teach ing support assistant to work with a new 

pupil in the Early Years  and a MDMS lead : 

1:1 Teaching Support Assistant Teaching/Child Support at Claremont Primary School, Tunbridge Wells (kent-

teach.com) 

 

Midday Meal Supervisor Lead Teaching/Child Support at Claremont Primary School, Tunbridge Wells (kent-

teach.com) 

 

 

Strike Update 

1st February: all schools in England and Wales ã 

2nd March: South-east and south-west England and London ã 

15th and 16th: March all schools in England and Wales  

I will let you know as soon as I am able to if any classes are closed on Wednesday and 

Thursday meaning that those children need to stay at home. 

https://www.kent-teach.com/Recruitment/Vacancy/VacancyDetails.aspx?VacancyId=114126
https://www.kent-teach.com/Recruitment/Vacancy/VacancyDetails.aspx?VacancyId=114126
https://www.kent-teach.com/Recruitment/Vacancy/VacancyDetails.aspx?VacancyId=114476
https://www.kent-teach.com/Recruitment/Vacancy/VacancyDetails.aspx?VacancyId=114476


 

 

 
 

We are planning to hold a Parent Forum exploring Dyslexia . Mrs Smith will share a range of 

information and there will be time for questions.   We will look at:  

¶ Dyslexia and how it impacts on children's learning  

¶ Dyslexia screeners that we can use in sc hool and the process of getting a diagnosis.  

¶ Support in place in all classrooms to support learners with dyslexia.  

¶ Additional external support for children with dyslexia.  

The Parent Forum will take place at 7pm on Wednesday 22 nd March in the hall .  If you would 

like to attend, please book a place through our Parentsõ Evening System 

https://claremontprim.schoolcloud.co.uk/  

Bookings are now open. Please log in with your childõs details. 

If you have any specific questions that you would like Mrs Smith to address at the meeting, 

please do email them to admin@claremont.kent.sch.uk . 

 

https://claremontprim.schoolcloud.co.uk/
mailto:admin@claremont.kent.sch.uk


 

 

We have just been informed that there is still funding available from the 
government via the Household Support Fund scheme.  
 
One element of support allows schools to support in the completion of an 
application based on the following eligibilities: 
 

Applicants must  

¶ be aged 16 or over 

¶ be a Kent resident, permanently living within one of the 12 local authorities 

covered by Kent County Council (this excludes Medway, Bromley, and 

Bexley)  

¶ be in receipt of means tested benefits, or household income is less than 

£30,000 per annum before tax  

¶ not have savings above £250 

¶ not  be receiving free school meals support within their household as a 

separate voucher has already been distributed for these families   

¶ Not having already accessed support in this way independently 

Applications close on 31 March 2023, or when the budget is spent (first come, 
first served on a national scale).  
  
If successful, support will be provided in the form of the following:  
  

¶ £100 Post Office cash-out voucher to be used to pay for energy costs 
within the household.  
 

If you feel you are eligible for this funding, based on the criteria above, please 
make contact with Mrs Roberts via the school office. 
 



 

 

On 3rd March Claremont attended the annual swimming gala.  

The team were made up of Tiago, Matilda, Bea, Alex, Emily, Hannah, Sophie, Harry, Grace, Oscar, Emile, 

Cameron, Gabriel and Eli. 

It was a fantastic team performance, ending up with a brilliant 2nd place overall in the A league. 

Our two divers, Tiago and Matilda were also both awarded with second place in the diving competition.  A 

wonderful result as this was their first ever competition. 

All the swimmers swam really well, including a lot of high placings and a win for Sophie in her heat. 

Well done to all of you. 

Mrs Brookbank 

 

 

Mid Kent Mind are offering two upcoming dates for Everyday Mental Health Training - a free, one-

hour course which provides an opportunity for people to learn more about mental health, how to 

practise self-care, and also how to support others who may be struggling.  

Families and parents/carers may benefit from learning more about how to have conversations 

ÁÂÏÕÔ ÍÅÎÔÁÌ ÈÅÁÌÔÈȢ )ÔȭÓ ÁÌÓÏ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ ÏÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÙ ÔÏ ÇÉÖÅ ÁÄÖÉÃÅ ÁÒÏÕÎÄ ÈÏ× ÔÏ ÃÏÐÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÏÕÒ 

mental health ɀ something which is important given the challenges many of us are currently facing 

as a result of the cost-of-living crisis.  

 The next dates are on the 14th of March and the 20th of March ɀ links below.  

 https://www.maidstonemind.org/everyday-mental-health-training-14th-march/  

 https://www.maidstonemind.org/everyday-mental-health-training-20th-march/  

 

https://www.maidstonemind.org/everyday-mental-health-training-14th-march/
https://www.maidstonemind.org/everyday-mental-health-training-20th-march/


 

Boys’ Football Vs St James’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday 1st March the B team played 

away against a very strong St James’ team. In 

the first half, we played a good game but 

William twisted his knee. Half time had almost 

come and it was 0-0. 

The second half kicked off well with Claremont pressing the ball. Arthur got the ball and passed 

it to Gabriel who did a brilliant through ball to Alfie who then knocked the ball back to Arthur. 

Arthur shot but the keeper saved it. A couple of minutes later, Harry got the ball at the back 

and passed it down the line to Arthur who zipped the ball back to Adam who shot … Goal!!!  

 

Match Report by Gabriel V and Arthur T. 

 

On 1st March, Claremont A team faced a 

strong St. James’ side. It ended 4-4 in an 

action-packed game.  

Claremont started strong in the first half 

with two goals by George and a goal by St. 

James’. As the second half kicked off, we 

attacked and there was a quick goal by 

George again, to make it a hat trick! 

Once again St. James’ got back into the 

game to make it 2-3 to Claremont. 

A few moments later, a brilliant pass by Arthur, fed through the defence into George 

who scored again to make it 2-4 to Claremont!  

Unfortunately, St James’ came back strong with another 2 goals in the closing two 

minutes of the game! The games ended 4-4. 

Match Report by Arthur M and Lucas S.  


